Report on Quadripartite weekend 
Frome 2nd July – 6th July 2015.
Our theme this year was “Arts, Crafts and Leisure” in our towns.
I would first like to thank our hosts for accommodating our visiting guests from Murrhardt, Rabka-Zdroj and Chateau-Gontier, and our translators, who were able to translate the visiting towns mayors speeches. I wish also to thank the Frome Twinning Association committee for all there hard work in helping to organise and make this event successful.
Our weekend began on Friday morning at the Cheese and Grain with a welcome meeting. This was opened by Frome’s Town Crier calling the meeting to order. Cllr Nick White narrated our mayor’s speech, as unfortunately Frome’s mayor was unable to attend, due to her son being ill.
This was followed by our visiting mayors/deputy mayors speaking about arts, crafts & leisure in their towns, illustrating their talks with Power Point. After the meeting was over we enjoyed a buffet lunch and the rest of the afternoon was free time. A guided Frome Town Walk, organised by Alaistair Macleay was available. 
Saturday morning in Bath:- Two guided tours were laid on for our guests, Kindly provided by Jack Smith.  In the evening our guests were treated to Frome Festival Feast, with a quiet area in the Blue House gardens, used for a meeting point. There was a short presentation, with a gift from the FTA, for the deputy Mayor of Chateau-Gontier, Marie Line Dasse, followed by the Mayor of Murrhardt, Armin Mößner, who were both leaving early Sunday morning. It was nice to see a large number of our guests, hosts and visitors sitting around and relaxing in the gardens under the warm evening sun, chatting away to one another.

Sunday morning began with the Civic Service in St John’s Church. Frome’s Deputy Mayor, Ali Barclay read the lesson. After the service everyone wandered down to the Independent Market.  Another organised walk was set for 3pm at the White Horse, Westbury, about 30 plus came along.  We had one or two showers during the walk, which we all coped with. However, once we were approaching the top of the White Horse, we had a cloud burst. Everyone got soaked, so we headed back to our cars. (If you have not been to the White Horse, I would highly recommend visiting, but on a sunny day! The walk and views are stunning. )
Sunday evening’s Farewell Meal:-  160 guests and hosts attended this event. We couldn’t have squeezed anymore into the football club venue! Food was good, wine and alcohol flowed freely. Celebrating our 40th Anniversary with Chateau-Gontier, a cake, made by Rachel Blacklidge, was cut by Frome Mayor, Kate Bielby and Pierre Cadoret, Chateau-Gontier. We finished with speeches from Pierre Cadoret, Twinning Chairman from Chateau-Gontier, Thomas Zeeb, Twinning chairman from Murrhardt and the Mayor of Rabka- Zdroj, Ewa Przybyło, and myself. I also presented a gift from the FTA to Ewa Przybyło.
Our Guests left Frome early Monday morning for home. 
It has been brought to my attention that we (FTA committee) had neglected to involve our other members who did not participate in hosting or assisting in this event. For this we are sorry.

As you will appreciate, we had to spend 100% of our time on organising, liasing with hosts/guests who were directly involved to make our weekend successful. There were a lot of last minute changes happening right up until the Wednesday before our guests arrived. 

Keeping our non participating members more fully informed is something that we will make sure we do in the future, and it will be something we need to be aware of when organising our next quadripartite.
Alan Glover  Chairman,     Frome Twinning Association

